Document #21
Ad Hoc Committee on Handling of Confidential Information

At Minute 11 of the 2007 Second Meeting, President Harrison appointed an ad hoc committee to develop guidance for Board members concerning handling of Board-confidential information. At the request of the Executive Vice President, the task of the committee was expanded to include guidance on workplace harassment.

The members of the committee are First Vice President Craigie (chair), Director Bellows, Vice Director Ahrens, and General Counsel Imlay.

Our paper on confidentiality appears as Appendix A to this report. The committee thanks the Radio Amateurs of/du Canada for permitting us to study the material on this subject which appears in their manual for RAC Board members.
Closely related to confidentiality is the issue of discoverability. Mr. Imlay was requested to write a paper on discoverability based on his oral presentation to the Board at the 2007 Second Meeting. That paper forms Appendix B of the report.

Confidentiality is a complex subject in both practically and philosophically, and these papers may not represent the final word on the subject for our Board. However, we recommend adding these papers to our Directors Workbook, which at the present time contains no guidance at all on this aspect of Board members’ fiduciary responsibility.

Appendix C of the report is a paper titled “Relations with ARRL HQ Staff.” As the title suggests, the subject matter grew somewhat broader than workplace harassment. The committee appreciates the constructive and substantive input provided by Mr. Sumner, Mr. Shelley, and Mr. Kramer in development of this paper. Maintaining a cordial and appropriate working relationship between the Staff and the volunteer members of the Board is very important for our organization, and the committee recommends adding this paper to the Directors Workbook.
Volunteer members of the Board have, throughout the ARRL’s history, typically done our best to fulfill our fiduciary responsibilities, abide by League policies, and conduct ourselves as persons deserving the trust placed in us by those who voted us into office. The committee notes, however, that there is no disciplinary process in the ARRL’s foundation documents that would apply should there be cause to believe a volunteer Board member has committed persistent and/or significant misbehavior in office. We rely on Robert’s Rules of Order for this process. Fortunately, we have never had occasion to test the wisdom of that reliance. 
The committee suggests that the Board as a whole and the Executive Committee in particular may wish to consider this admittedly delicate subject.
Having completed our assignment, the committee offers our work product to the Board and will ask to be discharged.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Craigie N3KN

First Vice President

(Appendices A, B, and C will follow)

